## Oatley Organiser 14th November 2022

## From the Relieving Principal

# **Professional learning**

Professional learning this week has focused on the continued 4C evaluative processes of school initiatives and collegial dialogue relating to the new Curriculum Reform K-2 mathematics. The new mathematics K-2 syllabus has a number of specific changes to support early learning such as:

- A new structure that highlights foundational numeracy skills
- A great emphasis on the development of reasoning for students to support a deep understanding of mathematical concepts

## **North Site Playground Works**

The North site playground upgrade has commenced this week. The students are excited to see the bulldozers digging and levelling out the ground. We are expecting the large sandstone rocks to arrive next week as the construction continues. K-2 students are playing on the south site during lunch and fruit break ensuring safety at all times.

#### **Year 6 Activities- Surf Awareness Course**

Our Year 6 end of year activities have started with Year 6 attending the Surf Awareness event on **Wednesday 16 November**, a reminder to all students to be at school by **8:30am** and bring their **OPAL card** to use for the train.

#### **Year 5 Selective Test**

A reminder that notes have gone home for Selective High School applications for 2024 and the hardcopy EOI is not the SHS enrolment as you must go online to action this. The online applications close 16 November 2022.

**Relieving Principal** 

Slavica Markovski